
FLYING FINN 

7503 LEVANDER RD 

EMBARRASS, MN 55732 

OCTOBER 2021 

ISSUE #363 

Local October Events: 
 

Pike-Sandy Women’s Club 
Halloween Drive-Thru 

We are back! 

October 2 

8 a.m. – 11 a.m. 

Order Ice Candles by 11/1/21:  $4 each - 984-2084 

Embarrass Town Board Meeting 

Wednesday, October 13, 2021 @ 6:00 p.m. 

Please submit materials for the November 2021 issue to the 

Embarrass Clerk’s Office by October 21, 2021.

Clerk Office hours vary at this time due to Internet problems. During this time 
clerk will be mainly working from home until resolved.  

(218)-984-2084  /   embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net
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OCTOBER 2021
1 2 

3 

4 Corners 4-H 
4 p.m. 

4 5 
Ladies Coffee 

6 

Bookmobile at 
Four Corners 
5:15-6:00 p.m. 

7 
Conversational 
Finn 1-3 p.m. 

8 9 

10 11 12 
Ladies Coffee 

13 
Township 
Board Meeting 
6:00 p.m. 

14 
Conversational 
Finn 1-3 p.m. 

15 16 

17 18 

Sisu Meeting 
6:30 p.m. 

19 
Ladies Coffee 

20 21 
Conversational 
Finn 1-3 p.m. 

Flying Finn 
Deadline 

Fair Board 
6:30 p.m. 
Timber Hall 

22 23 

24 25 26 
Ladies Coffee 

27 

Bookmobile at 
Four Corners 
5:15-6:00 p.m. 

28 
Conversational 
Finn 1-3 p.m. 

29 30 

31 Halloween 

 
Cemetery 

Planters 
must be 
removed from

Embarrass 

Cemetery
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FROM THE EDITOR: 
The Flying Finn strives to represent both Embarrass and the surrounding area. To submit articles, advertisements, community 
notices, letters to the editor, photos, artwork, etc. for the newsletter, mail them to Embarrass Town Hall, 7503 Levander Rd, 
Embarrass, MN 55732, or e-mail them to embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net. Please include your name, phone number and e-
mail address. Photos or other materials will be returned as soon as possible. The township regrets that it is unable to purchase or 
reimburse for materials which are published. The Town of Embarrass reserves the right to publish or not publish any letter to the 
editor or other submitted material. Call 218-984-2084 with any questions. ***** Thank you. Diane Nelmark, Editor 

Town of Embarrass 
Regular Board Meeting 

September 8, 2021 
PENDING BOARD APPROVAL 

Visitors: Roland Fowler, Lori Worsham 

Present: Gene Wright, Roy Worsham, Mary 

Novak, Jennifer Boese 

Meeting was called to order at 6:06 p.m. by Wright 

with The Pledge of Allegiance. 

Motion/Worsham: Second/Wright to approve the 

August 2021 minutes. Carried 2-0. 

Motion/Wright; Second/Worsham to approve the 

Treasurers Report. Carried 3-0. 

Estimate for handicap concrete slab in front of 

campground shower houses was reviewed. 

Motion/Wright: Second/Worsham to have C & C 

Winger put the concrete pad down at the same time 

the dump station work is being done. Carried 2-0. 

Motion/Worsham: Second/Wright to put a no 

hunting sign up at the township property that was 

cleared and not install a gate. Carried 2-0. 

Motion/Wright: Second: Worsham to advertise for 

board supervisor at approved posting areas and 

the Flying Finn and if no one comes forward by the 

October meeting then to advertise further. Carried 

2-0.

Prospectors VIP ATV ride was discussed, board 

and clerk invited to attend. 

Motion/Worsham: Second/Wright to approve the 

Claims and Correspondence. Carried 2-0. 

Meeting adjourned at 7: 12 p.m.. 

Respectfully Submitted, Jennifer Boese 

October Clerks Corner 

The Township Board will be appointing a board 
supervisor, if interested please attend the October 13th 
meeting at 6:00 P.M. You must be a township resident 
to be a supervisor.  

Ice Candles can now be ordered for the December 18th 
Ice Candle Celebration. Candles are $4 each. 
Please mail checks to the Embarrass Township, 
7503 Levander Road. Include the names of the 
loved where candles are to be placed. 

Please remove planters and decorations at 
theEmbarrass Cemetery by October 15th.

The Clerk’s Office has shortened office hours  the
last two weeks due to internet issues. I have been 
mainly working from home during this time. You
can contact me through email 
at embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net or by calling 
the office at 984-2084 leave a voicemail and your call 
will be returned. 

Have a great month! 

Jennifer Boese, Embarrass Town Clerk 

TOWN OF EMBARRASS 
BOARD SUPERVISOR 

TO BE APPOINTED 

October 13, 2021 

6:00 p.m. 
The Town of Embarrass is looking for a board 

supervisor. If you are interested in this position, please 

attend the Board Meeting on October 13 at 6:00 p.m. 

Questions can be answered about the position by 

calling the Clerk’s Office at 984-2084. 

mailto:embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net
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ADS FOR LOCAL BUSINESSES 
Suggested donation to The Flying Finn 

1/4 Page = $8; 1/2 Page = $13; 
Full Page = $22 

To place an ad, write to: 
The Flying Finn, 7503 Levander Rd 

Embarrass MN 55732 
Email embarrasstownship@frontiernet.net 

or call the Embarrass Town Clerk at 984-
2084. 

SUBSCRIPTIONS 
Persons interested in subscribing to 
The Flying Finn may drop off or send a 
donation of $15 for one year, payable 
to the Town of Embarrass, 7503 
Levander Road, Embarrass, MN 
55732. 

The Flying Finn makes a great gift for 
someone who has moved out of the 
community! 

The Flying Finn and the Town of 
Embarrass welcome announcements 
about community events and 
community groups. These submitted 
announcements are printed here and 
on following pages. Neither the Town 
of Embarrass nor The Flying Finn 
necessarily endorses the viewpoints 
or ideology of these groups or their 
events. The Town of Embarrass 
reserves the right to publish or not 
publish any letter to the editor or 
submitted material. 

PIKE SANDY 

WOMEN’S CLUB

Tuesday, October 5 
7:00 p.m. 

Pike Town Hall 
Hostesses: 

Lorraine Jarvi and Bonnie Avikainen 

Planning of the Halloween celebration drive 
through for the families of the surrounding 
communities. All members are encouraged to 
attend and welcomed to bring a friend. Any 
questions, please call Sandy Gorrill at 749-
2408.
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Waasa Township 
Regular Board Meeting 

Wednesday, August 4, 2021, 7:00 p.m. 

Board Members Present: Mike Johnson, Steve Sipola, 

Carrie Westvik, Nina Honkola and Sandra Gibson 

Visitors: Dave Hess 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Board 

Chair, Mike Johnson and the Pledge of Allegiance 

followed. 

Minutes Approval: Steve moved to approve the July 7, 

2021 Regular Meeting Minutes. Mike supported. 

Carried (3-0). 

Treasurer’s Report: Receipts for today: $710.00 State 

of Minnesota—Township Aid. Total Disbursements 

for July 7, 2021: $48,714.17. Including in the 

expenditures was payroll, snowplowing, 2 times 

mowing the cemetery and the yearly fire contract. Mike 

accepted the Treasurer’s Report and Carrie supported. 

Carried (3-0). Mike approved the transfer of $1,413.89 

from the Building Fund to the Cemetery Fund. Carrie 

supported. Carried (3-0).  

Approval to Pay August Bills: Steve moved to approve 

payment of the bills listed below plus payroll and 

PERA with support from Mike. Carried (3-0). 

Lake Country Power, $71.50 Town Hall Electricity 

Sipola, Steve, $19.60, Mileage Reimb.—35 mi.--

Monthly Road Inspec. 

Address Visitors: Dave Hess stated that he wishes more 

people would attend the monthly board meetings and 

that more residents would take an interest in what is 

done in the township. 

Road Report: Steve rode all township roads yesterday 

and they are in good condition with the exception of 

Beckman Road as you come off Mesaba, which is a bit 

wash board-like. Steve will set up the Heikkila Road 

sign. He did a temporary job recently. 

Cemetery Report: Our Sexton, Wally O’Farrell, needs 

to take an extended leave of absence due to health 

reasons. Kevin Gibson, former Waasa Sexton, will 

meet with the board supervisors to give some training 

on the position, so that one of them can take over if any 

burials come up or other cemetery issues. 

Old Business: Steve will check into the supplies that 

will be needed for installing the cemetery and township 

signs. 

New Business: The American Rescue Plan Act 

(ARPA) application will not be made at this time.  

Correspondence: Mail was read and filed. 

Adjournment: Mike moved to close the meeting at 8:00 

p.m. and was supported by Steve.

Respectfully Submitted, Sandra Gibson, Waasa Town 

Clerk; Mike Johnson, Waasa Board Chair 

WAASA CEMETERY REMINDER: 

Planters & decorations must be removed from 

the cemetery before winter snow arrives, 

preferably soon after Labor Day. 

Waasa Town Board assumes NO responsibility 

for the care of items placed on graves. 



Flying Finn Page 6 October 2021 

SISU Heritage 
Monthly Meeting 

September 2021 

Present: John Kinnunen, David Pike, Cindy Scherer, 

Mickey White, Linda Koskela 

Guest: Marti Kinnunen, Patty Martin, Paul Knuti 

1. August minutes were reviewed. Motion to accept

Mickey W., second Cindy S., MC.

2. Financial reports for August were presented.

Motion Linda K. to pay invoices $249.13 & $81.47,

second Mickey W., MC. The board approved

payment of $300.88 for (39) Sauna Day T-shirts,

Motion David P., second Mickey W., MC.

FYI from Marlin B: A grant was received to cover

the cost of $984 for (3) road signs plus an open-sign

at the Nelimark from LCP.

3. Membership reported (4) new members: 161 – 29

lifetime.

4. Evaluation of Community Night Out:

Great weather for a turnout of 120-150 people, ran

out of pies, served 114 pieces delicious pieces,

guests enjoyed the Bill Maxwell Band. People

missed having the tours of the Seitaniemi

Housebarn. The board is considering to extend the

raffle drawing 2 weeks after the Embarrass Fair, to

the Community Night Out. Winners of this years

raffle:

Rob Roy of Buhl, Handmade Canoe 

Mike Wright of Babbitt, Sauna Towels 

Dan Ehman of Embarrass, $100 Gas Card 

5. Grant writer Cassandra Hainey will be rescheduled

for a later month.

6. Paul K. reported we have approval from LHB to

start an application to have the Apostolic Lutheran

Church on the church registry. We can review and

approve at the next meeting.

Bike Trail signs were tabled till the board makes a

choice of designs and wording for (2-4) signs which

will be paid for by SISU Heritage.

7. Work started at the Apostolic Lutheran Church. On

Sept. 23, the board voted by e-mail to have

Greenstone Properties put a concrete footing under

the new wall of the Apostolic Lutheran Church.

They found there was no footing at all under the old

wall, and said we needed one, with our options

being concrete or foundation treated wood. By 

choosing the concrete footing, we are agreeing to 

add $2000 to the bid from Greenstone properties for 

labor and concrete. 

Submitted by Secretary Linda Koskela. 

Next SISU Heritage Meeting: 

October 18, 2021 - 6:30 p.m. 

Embarrass Town Hall 

Embarrass Flower and 
Garden Club 

We will not be meeting in November. 
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Embarrass Region Fair 
Meeting Minutes 

September 16, 2021 

Pending Approval 

Present Board: Gustave Schroeder, Jerry Meier, Sue 

Beaton, Janine Patten Trustees: Floyd Joki, Rodney 

Dale. 

Members Present: Jo Hardy, Holly Johnson, Roland 

Fowler, Craig Johnson, Sherie Joki, Jill Waisanen, 

Chris Dale, Lisa Gibson, Shireen Lee, Michelle Epps, 

Charles Epps, Gene Wright. 

Call to Order. Gus called the meeting to order at 6:30 

pm. 

Minutes: The minutes of the August 19th meeting were 

distributed to the membership for review. Gus asked 

for any changes, additions or corrections; there were 

none. Jo moved to accept the minutes. Floyd seconded. 

Motion carried. 

Treasurer Report: 

Two reports were distributed; the monthly financial 

report showing checking & savings account activity 

and balances for the period from 8/2/21 through 

9/15/21 and the gate admission sales and event entry 

fees for the 2021 Fair. There was a significant 

discrepancy between the number of wristbands sold at 

both admission gates and the amount of cash taken in. 

Gus asked everyone who worked at the gates, to see if 

they accidently took home some wristbands or cash, 

and to also contact any gate volunteers they know and 

ask them as well. Gus said that if the discrepancy 

cannot be accounted for there will be an investigation.  

 Gus said Jo & Jim did a great job with the Demo Derby 

and the accounting was “spot on”.  Gus said we need to 

work through a few accounting issues with Team 

Penning. Jerry asked Sherie to provide a breakdown 

separating the Mud Run entry fees from the ticket sales 

so he can accurately calculate sales tax. Sherie said she 

could do that. Jerry said ERFA received a refund for 

unaired radio ads. He also reported that Fairbook ads 

brought in $5,700 (including $910 in outstanding 

invoices). Printing cost $3,805. Shireen said that we 

need a volunteer recruitment plan and asked how much 

ERFA spends on recruitment and training of 

volunteers. Jerry said that currently don’t spend money 

on recruitment or training. 

Due to increased costs, Jerry said we need to raise the 

price of the Pancake Breakfast to $6. After discussion 

among the members, Jerry motioned to raise the price 

of the Pancake Breakfast to $6.00 beginning with the 

October 2nd Pancake Breakfast. Craig seconded. 

Motion carried. 

Jerry made a motion that the price of Fair admission be 

increased to $5 beginning in 2022. Sue seconded. 

Motion carried. 

Jerry stated that there are six more people who want to 

rent storage space than we have space for. In addition, 

Jerry said we should revisit the per square foot charge 

for rental storage space for winter 2022-23. Lisa moved 

to accept the treasurer’s report. Sue seconded. Motion 

carried. 

Gus and Janine took a few minutes to read thank you 

notes from Team Penning/Ranch Sorting, the Fight 

ALS Committee and Miss Embarrass Region runner-

up 2019, Kansas Nean for a scholarship award. Gus 

also read a note and acknowledged a donation from 

Gail Esala to the Flying Finn Run in memory of her 

brother Gene Avikainen. Janine read a letter from the 

Embarrass Region Volunteer Fire Department stating 

that they are waiving their fees for the 2021 Fair. The 

Fair Board and ERFA are grateful to the Embarrass 

Region Volunteer Fire Dept. for keeping fairgoer’s safe 

with their generous donation of time, materials and 

equipment. 

Old Business 

Craft Shows Update. Shireen said she met with Sue & 

Janine to work on the flyer for the November 6th 

HandCraft & Bake Sale. She also pointed out that it 

may be difficult to find crafters because there are 

several other large craft shows on the same day. 

Timber Hall Doors. Shireen suggested putting out a 

donation bucket at the Pancake Breakfasts to raise 

money specifically for the Timber Hall doors. Janine 

said she would make a sign & donation bucket. Other 

fundraising ideas are tabled until the October meeting. 

New Business 

Pancake Breakfast. The Pancake Breakfast returns on 

October 2nd. Jerry went over supplies that need to be 

purchased.  

Timber Hall Update. Jerry said he is going to take bids 

for snowplowing and that he will put together a request 

for proposal. Jerry asked for help on Sunday with 

putting the animal barn away. Gus said he thinks the 

animal barn gates could be chained together and left 

outside. 
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Fair Review. Gus thanked everyone for all they did to 

make the Fair a success. Several members commented 

on how good the parade was this year. Sue gave a 

‘vendor recap’ with feedback from food, ground and 

Timber Hall vendors. Sue also suggested that we fine 

tune our request for labor from the Township so that in 

the future volunteers will know when to show up and 

what to do. Gene Wright said that we could still provide 

that information for the coming year. Sue suggested 

that an additional tent and an office copier be put into 

the 2022 budget. Jerry pointed out that Minnesota does 

not have 3.2% beer anymore so starting next year we 

will have to allow strong beer to be sold at the Fair. 

MN Dept. of Health Food & Beverage Inspection 

Report. Sue said that on the first day of the Fair the 

health department made an unannounced inspection of 

the Timber Hall kitchen. Sue reviewed the inspection 

report for the membership. She said that the inspector 

suggested changing the type of food license we hold 

from “seasonal permanent food stand’ to ‘special event 

food stand’; this license would cost less and not require 

a certified food protection manager. Sue and Jerry are 

pursuing this change. 

Locking Mailbox for Donations. Shireen suggested 

ERFA get a locking mailbox for donations. Craig said 

he thought that using the ERFA PO Box number for 

donations would be sufficient. 

Develop a consistent written volunteer policy 

(including wristbands). Tabled until the October 

meeting. 

Miscellaneous 

Floyd said that longer cords are needed for the PA 

system. Jerry and others praised the VCC cadets who 

Sherrie hired for fair security. The cadets did a great 

job and even helped us take down tables at Timber Hall 

after the Fair.  

Lisa made a motion to adjourn. Jerry seconded. Motion 

carried.  Gus adjourned the meeting at 8:15 pm. 

Respectfully submitted, Janine Patten, Secretary 

NEXT MEETING: 
Embarrass Region Fair Association 

Thursday, October 21, 2021 

6:30 p.m. at Timber Hall. 

New Members are Welcome! 

NOVEMBER FLYING       
FINN WILL INCLUDE: 

• September and October 
weather

• Embarrass Fair Horse 
Show Results

PURCHASE ICE CANDLES 
For Ice Candle Celebration on 

December 18, 2021
$4 each

Call 984-2084 by 11/1/21. 

10/2/21 – 8-11, $6 per person 

Seeking Vendors & Crafters
Interested in participants for upcoming 

craft shows at Timber Hall in Embarrass. 
Please contact Jill @ 218-404-3040 for 

more information. 

________________________________

__________________________________
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*** OBITUARIES *** 
Kirby C. Mathson, 61 

 Kirby Carlyle Mathson, 61, a longtime resident of 
Embarrass, died unexpectedly on Sept. 11, 2021, in 
his home, of natural causes. A funeral service was held 
on Sept. 20 at the Evangelical Free Church in 
Embarrass. Pastor Marlin Bjornrud officiated. 
Interment followed in the Embarrass Cemetery. 

He was born on June 18, 1960, in Crosby, the son of 
Carlyle and Virginia (Paulson) Mathson. The family 
moved to Aurora, where Kirby graduated from high 
school. He was a member of the school choir, enjoyed 
shop class and riding dirt bikes. Kirby was a former 
member of the Aurora Baptist Church, and a member 
of the Evangelical Free Church in Embarrass. He 
married Tammi Cain on August 4, 1981, at the 
Emanuel Baptist Church in Virginia. They lived in 
Embarrass for over 30 years and were active members 
of the Embarrass Evangelical Free Church. Kirby was 
known as the ‘Sucker Man’ by all the kids. He loved to 
hunt and fish and spend time fixing up anything with a 
motor. He recently retired from the United States 
Postal Service after 32 years as a mail carrier in 
Virginia. The thing he was most proud of was his 
grandkids. He loved to spend time spoiling them, going 
on adventures, fishing trips, watching them play sports, 
and all will miss his love, giant bear hugs, and endless 
game of “Guess what?...I love you!” 

Kirby is survived by his loving wife of 40 years, Tammi 
(Cain) Mathson; children, Lukas (Amanda) Mathson of 
Virginia and Brooke (Evan) Officer of Virginia; 
daughter-in-law, Cera of El Paso, Texas; 
grandchildren, Jeremy, Zoey, Avery, Easton, Aiden, 
Cora and Jaxon; mother, Virginia DeBoer of 
Cambridge; mother-in-law, Phyllis Cain of Virginia; 
brothers, David (Renae) Mathson of Pahoa, Hawaii, 
and Jon (Kim) Mathson of Cambridge; sisters-in-laws, 
Deb (Steve Bartolus) Braford of Chisholm and Candi 
(Tim) Blomberg of Babbitt; numerous nieces, 
nephews, great-nieces and great-nephews; extended 
family and friends. 

He was preceded in death by his son, Josh; father, 
Carlyle Mathson; father-in-law, Homer Cain; and 
stepfather, Arnie DeBoer. 

Juanita L. Constant, 91 

Juanita L. Constant, 91, of Babbitt, passed away on 
August 25, 2021, at Miller-Dwan Hospital in Duluth. 
Her funeral service was held on Sept. 2 at St. Pius X 
Catholic Church in Babbitt. 

Juanita was born on Dec. 5, 1929, in Jefferson City, 
Mo. She married Willard Constant on August 3, 1948, 
in Jefferson City. The couple moved to Minnesota in 

the early 1950s, then to Babbitt in 1956, where they 
raised five children. Juanita loved gardening and grew 
beautiful flowers. She also enjoyed cooking and 
baking. She was an excellent mother and 
grandmother; her family was everything to her. She 
was also a very devoted member of St. Pius X Catholic 
Church. 

Her last couple of years were spent in Lino Lakes with 
her son. 

Juanita is survived by her children, Dennis (Phyllis) 
Constant, Kathleen (Tom) Julian, Christine (Donald) 
Olson and Paul Constant; daughter-in-law, Rebecca 
Constant; sisters, Grace Lund, Gladys Looten and 
Arlene (Robert) Tatum; eight grandchildren; fifteen 
great-grandchildren; six great-great grandchildren and 
two more on the way. 

She was preceded in death by her parents; husband, 
Willard; son, William; granddaughter, Billie Gayle 
Constant; sisters, Ann Martino, Beatrice Bernskoetter, 
Shirley Gilpin and Sandy Bernskoetter; and brothers, 
James Bernskoetter, Ralph Bernskoetter and Robert 
Bernskoetter. 

Kurt B. Winans, 57 

Kurt Bradley Winans, 57, of Mountain Iron, passed 
away unexpectedly on August 23, 2021 at his home. A 
funeral service was held on Sept. 2 at Range Funeral 
Home in Virginia.  

Kurt was born in Virginia on April 12, 1964, to Archie 
and Gladys Winans. He was a graduate of Mountain 
Iron High School. Kurt then went on to obtain his Auto 
Body degree in Brainerd. Kurt enjoyed being outdoors, 
wheeling, snowmobiling, game nights, and time with 
his family. Kurt was the owner of East Range Auto 
Body and loved to see the work he had done going 
down the roads. Kurt was a great friend to many. 

Kurt is survived by his children, Deven Winans of 
Mountain Iron, Kendra (Dakota) Swanson of 
Embarrass, Eddy Orcutt of Britt and Jozey (Krystle) 
Orcutt of Eveleth; grandchildren, Bradley Winans of 
Cook and soon arriving Rylee Swanson of Embarrass; 
siblings, Scott (Debi) Winans of Embarrass, Ted 
Winans of Moose Lake, Connie (Kent) Olson of 
Angora, Luke (Amy) Winans of Mountain Iron and 
Angie (Ron) Williams of Virginia; numerous nieces and 
nephews; and special friends, Dianna and Jo. 

He was preceded in death by his parents, Archie and 
Gladys Winans. 
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Trapline Liquor
4897 Hwy 21 

218-984-BYOB (2962)

traplineliquor@yahoo.com 

Don’t limit happy to an hour 

Open Mon-Sat, 8 am-10 pm 

Sunday 11 am – 6 pm 

Come see us for your 

Celebration Needs!

mailto:traplineliquor@yahoo.com
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HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America 
5088 Hwy 21, PO Box 1076, Embarrass 

Office hours 
Tues & Thurs 4:30-7 p.m., Sat 10 a.m. – 3 p.m. 

hopelutheranembarrass@gmail.com 
218-984-2037

All regular church services begin at 10:30 
a.m. with Interim Pastor, Brian Birk of
Tower, MN. Confirmation Instruction at
9:30 a.m.

God welcomes all people! 
You are welcome here! 

PIKE APOSTOLIC LUTHERAN 
6997 Oberg Rd (on Hwy 169) 
www.apostoliclutheran.org 

All Services at 10:30 a.m. 

October 3 Jon Salo 
     Holy Communion 

October 10 Annual Meeting 
October 17 Gerry Southerton 
October 24 Jerry DeVries 
October 31 Bruce Estola? 

EVANGELICAL FREE CHURCH 
5606 E Taylor Rd, Embarrass, MN 55732 

218-984-3402
www.efreechurch.com 

E-mail: embfree@frontier.com

Sunday Bible Classes, 9 a.m. 
Sunday Worship, 10 a.m. 

Monday Men’s Bible Study – 7 p.m. 

Wednesday Women’s Bible Study – 9 a.m. 
Wednesday Kids on the Rock – 4 p.m. 
Wednesday ENGAGE Youth Ministry 6:30 

p.m.

Ministries Team Lunch and Meetings, 
Sunday, Oct. 10, 11:30 a.m. 

SUNDAY MESSAGES: 

October 3 “A Lie About Troubles” 
October 10 “A Lie About the Future” 
October 17 “A Lie About Spiritual 
Warfare” 
October 24 “A Lie About Death” 
October 31 David Fowler 

mailto:hopelutheranembarrass@gmail.com
http://www.apostoliclutheran.org/
http://www.efreechurch.com/
mailto:embfree@frontier.com



